
Town Manager’s Weekly Report: (#124) 

For the Week-Ended: Friday, June 12, 2015 

 

 Significant progress has been made this week in the erection of the new steel-structured, 

warehouse building for Electric/Public Utilities. In fact, at this writing it is nearing completion 

and estimates suggest it will be fully complete by sometime this week-end, since the out-of-

town crew is staying over to finish it.  

 

 Town crews have fully assembled, located and installed the 6, new picnic tables under the picnic 

shelter at Jaggers Park this week as well. In addition, following approval of the Board at 

Tuesday’s Meeting, I have ordered the 4, additional tables to complete the 10-table 

configuration for the shelter. Also, we have authorized the Court re-surfacing by Tarpon 

Construction, and the 4, new fence-back-stops for both courts from Dallas Fence as approved. 

 

 

 We have received the engineering and process evaluation proposal from Black & Veatch for the 

Water Plant review which had been prompted by the vast budget overages in Chemical supply 

costs. After reviewing it, we do believe it to be quite necessary at this time, but because it is a 

significant effort and its cost is reflective of such effort, it is not something that can be 

accommodated within the existing approved budget. As such, we will be bringing for approval at 

the July 14th Meeting, along with a Budget amendment allowing for it. 

 

 We have been getting a great deal done on the development of the new Web-site and now feel 

pretty confident that the version which will go-live on June 19th (change-over day) should be 

reasonably reflective of what will ultimately be the “final” version. 

 

 

Thank You, 

 

James M. (Jim) Palenick, Interim Town Manager 


